Church Staff

Pastor- Rev. Robbie Stephens
Chairman/Diaconate —Karen Williams
Director of Music — Rodney McLean
Organist — Roy Hicks

Pianist — Tracey Shoaf

Assistant Pianist-Jan Shepherd
Secretary — Barbara Bostian

Youth Leader-
www.churchlandbaptistchurch.org
Pastor cell phone: 910-880-2965
Telephone 336/752-2741

TalkWithCBC@gmail.com

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Sunday, August §

9:00 a.m. Choir practice

9:45 a.m. Sunday School
11:00 a.m. Worship Service
6:00 p:m. Deacons meeting

Monday, August 6 — Friday, Aug. 10
6:00-8:30 p.m. Vacation Bible School

There will be no Finance Committee
meeting for the month of August.

There will be no Bible Study this week due
to Vacation Bible School
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August 5, 2018
Organ Prelude
Ringing of the Hour

Chancel Choir Call To Worship No. 433
“Rejoice in the Lord Always”

Welcome/Opportunities
Presentation of the J. O. Walton Scholarship

Hymn No. 533
“He Lives”

Children’s Time

(all children wishing to go to “Movie Time" with Taylor & Jessica may exit at this time)

Hymn No. 544
“Redeemed, How I Love To Proclaim It”

Offertory Prayer/Offertory/Doxology

Chancel Choir Anthem
“Give Me Oil in my Lamp”

Message: “Why do we need Church?
Text: Matthew 7

Hymn No. 293
“Jesus Calls Us O’er the Tumult”

Closing Prayer

Postlude

The beautiful flowers in the sanctuary today have
been given to the Glory of God - in honor of our

* children — by David & Jackie Stiffel

In lieu of flowers next Sunday a monetary gift will

- be given — in honor of my Church Family — by

Angie West

Visitors, you are welcome at this Worship
Service. Your presence is a blessing, and we hope
you will be blessed as we worship together. We ask

 you to complete a Visitors Card from the pew rack

and place it in the offering plate or give it to the
pastor. You are invited to worship with us as we

~ gather on Sundays and Wednesdays.




the best rate and amenities. We will offer an
early registration discount and will also offer
a booking discount the night of the
informational meeting. If you have
questions, feel free to contact me.
Thank you,
Gerri Hartley

Holy Land informational meeting —
September 9 — 7:00 p.m. church sanctuary
Debbie and I are working hard to get the
Holy Land information/brochure ready to
share with you and should have those very
soon. Please join us for an information
session on September 9 at 7:00 p.m. in the
church sanctuary. We will fly from
Charlotte to Tel Aviv where we will be
greeted by a travel representative and taken
to our hotel. Most meals and excursions
will be provided in the package price. We
need at least 40 for this trip so please join us
for the trip of a life time and one that T hope
no one wants to miss. I am looking forward
to walking where Jesus walked and I plan to
be baptized in the Jordan River. If you have
questions let me or Debbie Stephens know.
Thank you,
Gerri Hartley

CBC Opportunities/ Announcements

There are VBS registration forms in the
foyer that you can pre-register for VBS.

HoeDown Ticket Sales — Those of you who
have not bought your ticket for the
Hoedown, please get them. We are planning
to have a wonderful time, lots of games,
music and good food. Call Ann Burns or
Jackie Stiffel, if you have questions.

Evangelist Randy Roberts will be our guest
speaker on Sunday, August 19, Make
plans to be here you will be blessed.

We have a current project to support our
educators as they begin the school year.
Back to School Care Packages will be
assembled and given to school staff
members who have connections to CBC.
We need a few people to help by selecting
one educator and make their care package
happen. This is not a big project for each
sponsor but will be very meaningful to each
educator we support. Please see Fairye
Mills or Debbie Henderson if you can help
with this mission. We need your assistance
ASAP as school will be starting and this



project needs to be completed quickly. We
have contacted the educators to get a list of
items for their care packages, but if you
know of an educator you think we may have
accidentally overlooked, please let us know.

Baptist Young Women of our church start
our new year in September and we like to
start with our first project collecting school
supplies for Churchland Elementary School.
We are going to start this early and would
like to open it up to our church family to
help. There will be a box in the foyer for us
to fill up. I am including a list of supplies
that the children will need for the upcoming
year. We will start this collection this
month and go through the month of August.
As always thank you for your support and if
you have any questions, please contact
Karen Allen BYW leader or Barbara Shoaf,
Mission Director

Items needed
Pencils #2 lead Pocket Folders
Composition Books 1 & 5 subject
Glue Sticks Erasers Tape
Hand Sanitizer  Scissors (reg. & safety)

Attention Church Family, as we attempt to
worship God, love and serve each other to
the best of our ability, our Homebound
Committee is trying to get volunteers to help
us offer assistance to our church family. For
example: Assist with preparation of meals,
trips to local doctors, to the post office, to
the bank, grocery store or last but not least
even to church. Our committee consists of
the following:
Bob Nelson: 336-752-2423
Kay Beck: 336-752-2479
David & Jackie Stiffel: 336-247-1609
Anyone available to help, please contact one
of our committee members and you will be
added to our volunteer list.

Thank you

Homebound Committee

The Ark Encounter information/registration
meeting September 17 — 6:30 p.m. — church
sanctuary. We are looking at a 3 or 4 day
trip to the Ark Encounter. This would
include bus transportation/hotel/some
meals/Ark Encounter/Museum and other
attractions. I should have exact pricing next
week and will share in the bulletin. We
need at least 30 people to go in order to get



CHURCHLAND BAPTIST CHURCH

WEEKLY FINANCIAL REPORT

July

Budget Offering Needed Weekly $3310.81

DATE
7/1/2018
7/8/2018

7/15/2018

7/22/2018
* 7/29/2018
TOTAL

Other Offerings:

7/1/2018
7/8/2018
7/15/2018
7/22/2018
7/29/2018

- BUILDING FUND:

QFFERING

$

$
$
$
$
$

wr N nnWn

5,041.00
3,023.00
2,128.00
3,194.00
8,348.00
21,734.00

224.00
377.13
3,596.68
154.00
244.00

NEEDED WEEKLY. $625.00

Date
7/1/2018
7/8/2018

7/15/2018

7/22/2018

7/29/2018
TOTALS

Offering

wr W W

405.00
465.00
425.00
445.00
435.00
2,175.00

Youth Event — CBC Youth will be going to
Carowinds Tuesday, August 14 at 8:00 am.
If you are interested in going or have any
questions, please contact Michele Shoaf or
Sherri Manno.

There will be no Youth Meeting today

" West Davidson Food Pantry Monthly

Church Planned Food Donations
July: Canned Veggie — Variety
August: Box Milk (Dollar Tree)

Always needing: 1-Ib bags of Rice, Jiffyr
Mix, Canned Veggies, Canned Soup

CHURCHI AND BAPTIST CHURCH’S
ONGOING COMMUNITY MINISTRIES

West Davidson Food Pantry and Clothes
Closet
Food, Clothes, Monetary Gifts are always
needed and appreciated. Plus in May and
November the church provides volunteers to
work the Pantry and at the Clothes Closet.
Meals on Wheels Volunteers needed




Nursery Workers
Aug5  Ron Hartley, Gerri Hartley
Aug 12 Barbara Shoaf, Michele Shoaf

Office Secretaries
Aug 5 Jean Shaver, Patricia Freeman
Aug 12 Jean Shaver, Nancy Swicegood

Counting Committee
Aug5 Karen Allen, Sharon Hartley
Aug 12 Amy Freeman, Sherri Manno

Ushers

Aug5 Billy Williams, William Hege
Terry Berrier, Chad Tedder

Aug 12 Randall Allman, John Shoaf
Luke Shepherd, Lee Caudle

Door Greeters

August 5

Front Door  Ronnie Griggs
North Door  Thales Davis
Office Door Madeline Davis
August 12

Front Door Ronnie Griggs
North Door  Lynne Michael
Office Door  Nicole Michael

PRAYER CONCERNS
CURRENTLY ACTIVE IN THE
MILITARY SERVICE
BRIG GEN Tony Bauernfeind
MSG Andrew Barbee
CWO?2 Nathaniel Lee Crouch
LT COL Brady Gallagher
E-3 Jakob (Clay) Bowen
Trey Salam

Nursing Home & Our Shut-ins
Stanley Allen *Sue Williams
* Kaye Mischler *Kathy Davis
*Lois Lumsden *Linda Beck
*Bobby Lumsden

Family & Friends

*If you have concerns that you wish to have
listed, please contact the church office, the
pastor, or one of our deacons. Please
remember the following concerns in your
prayers

Tonie Lamb — Health Issues

Wayne Burkhart

Nancy Burkhart

Annistas Cassidy Children’s Hosp.
Spencer Shoaf

Tommy West



Change for Change - August Community Project
**Children who are helping - please arrive on 8/18 at 11:00
**We need adult/youth volunteers to help. If you would like to help,
please see Jason or Stacey.

ey

First 25 people {o finish +he scavenger
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The Ark Encounter
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situated in beautiful Grant County in
Williamstown, Kentucky, halfway between
Cincinnati and Lexington and right off I-75.

This trip will be: June 24 — 27, 2019. As soon as we know how many would be
interested in going, | will get the best rate which will include transportation,
accommodations and tickets to the Ark. We need at least 30 to go to get best
rate.

Holy Land

November 16-25, 2020

Be inspired by the connection you form at sites such as Nazareth, the Galilee,
and, of course, Bethlehem. Walk the ancient streets of the Via Delarosa in
Jerusalem where Jesus carried His Cross and take a moment to reflect in the
Church of the Holy Sepulchre, & much more. Trip of a lifetime!! Join us!

Debbie and | are working to get a brochure ready to share with you. We need to
know as soon as possible that you are going with us. Join us for an informational
meeting September 9, 7 pm.

This questionnaire is to get interest in both trips. If you are interested in one or
both, please add your name and phone number; we will advise as soon as we
have exact information to share.

You may contact me or see Debbie Stephens.

Gerri Hartley



Attention — New Outreach Ministry
“Feed the Body — Feed the Soul

Our church will be offering a FREE

Community Family Dinner once a month.

Our first dinner will be held on Tuesday,
August 21* from 6:00-7:00 pm in the
Church Fellowship Hall.

We need as many volunteers as possible to
make this a successful community outreach
event. Please see Kay Beck or Barbara
Shoaf. Thank you

The King will reply — “Truly I tell you,
Whatever you did for one of the least of
these brothers and sisters of mine, you did
for me”

Matthew 25:40
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July 29, 2018
BUILDING FUND

IN HONOR OF:

Tori Ridenhour — passing CNA

Mary Pickett
Patricia Freeman

IN MEMORY OF:

Kevin Motz

BUDGET

IN HONOR OF:
Jason Rogers

Frank & April Boris
Debbie Stephens
Diane Barringer
Alfonso Fuentes

IN MEMORY OF:

Edward F. Greene

BY:

Ronnie & Sandra Beck
Ricky Lomax

James & Diane Greene

"BY:

Ronnie & Sandra Beck

BY:

Ronald & Gerri Hartley
Ronald & Gerri Hartley
Kay Beck

Sidney Greene

David & Blanca Wood
BY:

Katherine Green Foundation



